
$tate Governm ent Affai rs
7O1 Brazos Street
Suite 600
Austin, TX 78701

Don Price

Director - State Government Affairs

September 3,2OL4

Public Utilities Commission of Oregon
3930 Fairview lndustrial Dr. SE

Salem, OR 97302

RE: MCI Communications Services, lnc. Notice of Grandfathering and Eventual Discontinuance of
Providing Postpaid Calling Card Access to Verizon Long Distance Voice Service ('Verizon

Enterprise Solutions Calling Card") to Enterprise and Government Customers

Pursuant to OAR 860-032-011, MCI Communications Services, lnc. hereby notifies the Public Utilities
Commission of Oregon that it intends to grandfather and eventually discontinue providing postpaid

Calling Card access to Verizon Long Distance Voice Service ("Verizon Enterprise Solutions Calling Card")

to enterprise and government Customers. On or after September 30,2AL4 MCI Communications
Services will no longer accept new orders for Verizon Enterprise Solutions Calling Card. Except as

required by contract, MCI Communications Services intends to discontinue Verizon Enterprise Solutions

Calling Card service to Customers on or after November 30, 2014. Until it discontinues the service, MCI

Communications Services plans to grandfather Verizon Enterprise Solutions Calling Card and to continue
to serve existing Customers in accordance with applicable contracts.

As of July 28,2014, MCI Communications Services had 429 enterprise and government Customers with
locations in Oregon. No other providers are affected by this action.

On July 28,2OL4 MClCommunications Services provided notice to potentially affected customers. A

copy of the notice is attached. With a planned discontinuance no earlier than November 30, 2014 the
notice satisfies the 90-day advance notice required by 850-032-011.

lf there are any questions, please contact me at 512-495'6724.

Sincerely, ,/lD*/*-
Don Price

Director - State Government Affairs




